Mxrures

David Macfarlane and Binghamton
o Chapter members following his concert at
Christ Episcopal Church, Elmira, Nov, 6

Bruce Neswick, presenter at hymn
improvisation workshop, at First
Presbyterian. Binghamton, Nov, 7

Roberta Rowland-Raybold and friends of
Binghamton AGO following her
performance of French organ music at Christ
Church, Cooperstown, Nov. 15.




MUSIC, MUSIC, MUSIC!

So much music within a short time! . . . within a span of 11 days, [ heard three
outstanding organ concerts and a presentation by a master of hymn improvisation. The
performance of Beethoven's Ninth Symphony by the Binghamton Philharmonic on Nov.
15 was sold out by the time I tried for tickets, so Bruce and I drove to Coopersiown for
Roberta's fine recital of French organ music. Others in the audience from our ¢
were Claude Cornwall and Susan Ticknor.

hapter

While enjoying Roberta's music in Cooperstown, Lee Roseboom was on stage at the
Anderson Center in the string section of the orchestra. Carclyn Blake, Claudiz
Kachmarik, and Janet Hammond sang in the chorus. Carolyn Blake, Carolyn Corse,
Janet Hammond and Jean Henssler will be singing next weekend in the annual
performance of Lessons and Carols by the Madrigal Choir,

Besides occupying the organ bench every Sunday, many of us are involved in other
musical ventures in the community. Claudia Kachmarik, President of the Binghamtor
Theater Organ Society, is coordinating the 3rd annual BTOS Christmas Show at the
Forum on Dec. 5. Richard VanAuken will be entertaining the audience on the Morton
theater organ. Richard Sheasley, Treasurer, is frequently seen in the box office.

This is the beginning of the busiest season of the year. Many of us will be involved in
rehearsing cantatas and special Christmas music in our respective parishes. Exitra
patience, stamina, and adrenalin are required for this vast outpouring of music, but
Christmas without music is unimaginable!

Some welcome "down time" has been scheduled at the Spot Restaurant, Dec. 27 at 5:00
p.m. Janet Hammond is taking reservations (no deadline). Lee and I anticipate seeing
you at this post-holiday gathering and hearing about your experiences. Hope they are all
gratifying ones and that your holiday season this year is filled with joy.

Polly Wendling, Co-dean

THANKS'!

- to Carolyn Blake for taking charge of reception details following Bruce Neswick’s
concert on Nov. 8 and to all who brought cookies and other snacks. (The recipe for
Carolyn’s delicious punch appears below.)

. to Richard Hedgebeth, who keeps our chapter website up-to-date. It is atiractive
and informative. If you misplace Mixfures, you can read it oniine at
www. binghamionago.org.







